
SECRETS OF LHE ATLANTIC CABLE. 413 
  

had flown out through the strands of the 

cable in the tank. The fault in the cable 
which had gone overboard might obviously 

have been caused by such a piece of wire, 
and there could be no doubt that the wire 

of the outer covering of the cable was 

capable of inflicting injury on the gutta- 
percha it was intended to protect. The 

discovery was In some measure a relief to 
men’s minds, because it showed that one 

certainly, and the second possibly, of the 

previous faults might have been the results 
of similar accident. It was remarked, 
however, that this fault occurred on the 

same watch as all the previous misfortunes 

had occurred. 

As the fault was too serious to be over- 

looked, and as there was a difficulty in 

detecting its situation, preparations were 

made to get the picking-up apparatus ready. 

Previous to doing so, two cuts were made 
in the cable; the first near the old splice, 

between the main and the fore tank (cable 
all right); the second cut three miles in- 

board, which showed the fault to be in that 

portion of the cable which was overboard. 
The wire rope and the chain were now 

secured to the cable forward, which showed 

a maximum strain of 23} cwt.; and at 9.55, 

Greenwich time, the cable was severed and 

went over the stern, 1186 miles having been 
paid out when the end splashed into the 
water. With less difficulty than usual—in 

fact, with comparative facility—-the cable 
was hauled in over the, bows at 10.8 a.m., 

Greenwich time. The strain in it, accord- 

ing to the dynamometer, was from 50 cwt. 
to 55 cwt., though the latter figures repre- 

sented the maximum only reached on one 

occasion. We were nearly in 2000 fathoms 

of water; but it was considered a favourable 

circumstance that we had not got a few 
miles farther, as we should then have been 
in the very deepest part of the Atlantic 

plateau. As far as could be ascertained, 

the ship was now over a gentle elevation, 

‘on the top of which there was only 1950 

fathoms of water. The picking-up was, 

as usual, exceedingly tedious, and one hour 

and forty-six minutes elapsed before one   

mile was got on board; then one of the 
engines’ eccentric gear got out of order, 
so that a man had to stand by with a hand- 
spike, aided by a wedge of wood and an 
elastic band, to aid the wretched engine. 
Next, the supply of steam failed, and when 
the steam was got up it was found that 
there was not water enough in the boilers ; 
and so the picking-up ceased altogether for 
some time, during which the ship forged 
ahead and chafed against the cable. 

Let the reader turn his face towards a 
window, and imagine that he is standing on 
the bows of the Great Eastern, and then, 

of course, on his right will be the starboard, 

on his left the port side of the ship. In 
front, fixed in the bows, is a large V-wheel, 

as it is technically termed, with a smaller 
wheel of the same kind on the same axis 
at each side, on which the cable is drawn 

as it is pulled up from the sea by the pick- 
ing-up apparatus, and thence is wound under 
the dynamometer and drum-wheels till it 

has passed the breaks and is coiled down 
aft in safety. There are at the bows of the 

Great Eastern two large hawse-pipes, the 
iron rims of which project nearly a foot 

beyond the line of the stem. After two 

miles of cable had been picked up, the 

Great Eastern was forced to forego the 

use of her engines because the steam failed, 

while her vast broadside was exposed to the 

wind, which was drifting her to the larboard 

or left-hand side, till by degrees an oblique 

strain was brought to bear on the cable, 

which came up from the sea to the bows on 

the right side. Against one of the hawse- 

pipes the cable now caught on the left-hand 
side, while the ship kept moving to the left, 

and thuschafed and strained the cable gréatly 

against the bow; for now it was held by 

this projection, and did not drag from the 
V-wheel. The Great Zastern could not 

go astern lest the cable should be snapped; 

and without motion some way there is no 

power of steerage. At this critical moment, 

too, the wind shifted, so as to render it 

more difficult to keep the head of the ship 
up to the cable. As the cable then chafed 

so much that in two places damage was


